CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
October 10, 2008

Present:  Pat Acklin, Todd Carney, Mary Jane Cedar Face, Pete Nordquist, Panos Photinos, Mark Siders, Peggy Mezger, Paul Steinle, Penny Thorpe

The meeting began at 2:05.  Introductions were made.

Elect chair
Steinle announced that last year’s chair, Pete Nordquist, would be unable to serve as chair, and that Mark Siders agreed to serve as chair if elected.  Carney/Cedar Face moved to elect Siders as chair; the motion passed unanimously.

Minutes from May 29, 2008
The minutes from the last meeting (5/29/08) were approved.

Overview from 2007-08
Carney commented on the Curriculum Committee’s final report [to Faculty Senate], and the statement in the report that the committee cannot always evaluate the resources for a program change.  Carney noted that it usually easier for the committee to judge departmental resources than curricular merit.  For the ongoing concerns of the committee, Carney recommended that instead of asking Faculty Senate to provide guidance to the Curriculum Committee, the committee should develop recommendations for the questions [number of credits in the major, appropriate additional requirements for graduate students in 400/500 courses, distinctions between upper division and lower division courses], then ask senate for feedback.  Carney added that the number of credits for majors should be discipline-specific. Acklin said for departmental resources, a matrix can be provided showing the teaching rotation.

Plans for 2008-09 
Thorpe said the goal is for curricular review for the 2009-10 catalog to be completed by spring break.  The Curriculum Committee will need to work diligently in winter term to complete the review, and departments will be asked to adhere to the catalog change deadlines that have been established.  Photinos said we already have a good process, and the committee should evaluate catalog changes in the order they are received.

Several substantial program proposals are expected:  a separate track for the elementary education degree; Bachelor of Applied Science in Business, Environmental Studies revision, Sustainability certificate (from Business), and Outdoor Adventure Leadership degree.  Steinle said we plan to post new course proposals on the Academic Affairs website.

Next meeting 
Representatives from the Education department will present proposal to have a separate track for the elementary education degree, for students who want the degree without getting an initial teaching license.  The committee will also discuss the recommendations from last spring to have criteria for upper division courses.  The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
